Extra tutors to help elementary school students 

On September 1, the first day of school, hundreds of children lined up at bus stops throughout Karnei Shomron. Most faces were clean and smiling. New backpacks were ready to receive fresh notebooks and text books. Friends greeted each other enthusiastically even though they had seen each other at the community pool the previous day. 

But at one of Karnei Shomron’s three elementary schools, two different grades have 38 boys each crammed into one classroom, with one teacher. There is hardly any room to move around and it can be difficult to hear the teacher. 

The principal is seeking solutions to this situation, which occurs in different grades and often at all three elementary schools every year. One successful idea has been to bring in an additional tutor-teacher to assist in teaching the children. The additional teacher takes part of the class out of the classroom during math or language lessons and works with the group, so that each of the elementary school students gets the important personal attention that he and she needs. 

As the national education budget, and thus the schools’ budgets, have been cut year after year, parents have been asked to absorb the cost of these extra teachers. But many parents say they simply can not afford it – they are already paying for books; supplies; computer, science, art and music classes as part of the school day; and a portion of the bus service. Finding an additional several hundred shekel a year is simply not feasible even though they know it would help their children tremendously. 

The education department of Karnei Shomron plans to find a way to hire additional teacher-tutors to help relieve the classroom congestion during core courses. 

Here is how you can help: 

Fund extra teacher tutors for three elementary schools for one year 
$40,000

